EXECUTIVE COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 20, 2008 via conference call

(OFFICIAL)

COUNCIL:, Kerry Lubold, Heather McDonnell,  Nancy Teodecki, Angela Van Dekker,  

Tom Dalton,  Maria DeInnocentiis , Gina Soliz, Cindy Kohlman,  Curt Guame, Nancy Brewer, Lynn Chilson.  Absent: Maria Barlaam, Earl Trethway
HESC liaison: Jennifer Dwire 

GUESTS: :2008 Conference chairs: Bill Cheetham, John View

CALL TO ORDER 10:30 AM- H. McDonnell

MOTION: To approve the March 11th minutes: G. Soliz/N. Brewer. UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED.

AGENDA ITEM:  Follow-up to the March 11 conference call motion (For 2008 NYSFAAA will not host an exhibit hall in Buffalo at the Annual Conference hosted by Region3) 

Conference co-chairs expressed concerned regarding this motion. Bill Cheetham gave the co-chair’s thoughts on regarding a non-lender area and also a 2nd room for lenders so as to continue our partnership. The conference charity “On Point for College” can be approached regarding the co-ordination of the ‘lender ‘ area.

Council discussion:  a non-lender is a good idea- attempt to establish new relations and perhaps a new resource for income. Question from council member on whether the ‘non-lenders’  become members in order to exhibit. Council’s decision was “yes”- for consistency purposes you need to be a member to attend the conference.

There is enough space for two areas and Bill and John have identified over 200 ‘potential’ non-lenders.  Council concerns: to assure that the non-lenders do not have

lending ties and to have ‘something in writing’ from the exhibitors.  We should also begin to ‘build bridges’ and encourage membership outside the ‘lender arena’. Bill responded that the conference committee will put these pieces in place. Also, some of these potential exhibitors are already members.

Question  from Council member: If  a 3rd party co-ordinates the ‘lender’ room, who sets the fee/benchmark for charity. Further discussion from council- the conference committee and council should stay out of the ‘charity business’ in the ‘lender’ room. Our concern for income should be just the exhibit area ( the non-lender area). Jen Dwire commented that last year’s procedure was for only a break-even point.

MOTION: To rescind the motion on 3/11 “For 2008 NYSFAAA will not host an exhibit hall in Buffalo at the Annual Conference hosted by Region3” 

T. Dalton/VanDekker.  UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED.

MOTION: To have 2 separate areas- one area for a lender vendor to be hosted by HESC and the second area an exhibit hall of non-lenders. T. Dalton/ G. Soliz

Friendly amendment: NYSFAAA will host the exhibit hall for non-lending institutions at the annual 2008 Conference in Buffalo. Accepted by Dalton & Soliz.

Discussion on the room with HESC as host. Call the Question – M. DeInnocentiis 

UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED. 

VOTE ON MOTION- UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED.

Question in contract to release the ‘lender vendor’ space. Bill will have the conference committee work with hotel on that issue.

AGENDA ITEM: Tri-Regional budget, M. DeInnocentiis

Function planned for 5/5. Committee raised question on how to fund for this year given the budget issue. Heather passed gavel to Angela to discuss last year’s funding. Some funding came from regions and some from the State. Each region was requested to try to do their best to work within regional funding.  (Gavel passed back to Heather). For this year council suggests to charge participants for food. Maria also thought they could try to sell some of the T-shirts that were left over from the 2007 conference. She also asked council members to forward to her any Professional Development topics.

MOTION TO ADJOURN 11:30 A.M. – K. Lubold

